
National Student Loan Data System (NSLDS) — Student Access

The National Student Loan Data System (NSLDS) is the U.S. Department of Education’s central 

database for Title IV federal student aid. Your NSLDS records are comprised of student loans 

and/or grant amounts, outstanding balances, loan statuses, disbursements and enrollment 

information from postsecondary schools, guarantors, the Direct Loan program, and other Title IV 

financial aid participating organizations. Non-Title IV loans such as private student loans are not 

included in your total. You must contact your private loan holder for terms and conditions.  

If you’re uncertain about your federal student aid amounts or loan holders, check your student 
records on NSLDS at https://nslds.ed.gov 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. It’s important to know 
who and what you owe. 

To access your NSLDS records, you'll need to provide your FSA ID. If you don’t have an FSA 
ID, you can register for one at https://fsaid.ed.gov. Parents may review their PLUS loan 
information by entering the website using their personal identifiers and their own PIN. 

For questions about your NSLDS records, please contact the Federal Student Aid Information 

Center by email at Studentaid@ed.gov or by phone at 1-800-4-FED-AID /TDD 1-800-730-8913 

from 8:00 am–midnight (Eastern time) Monday–Friday, and 9:00 am–6:00 pm (Eastern time) on 
Saturdays.  

https://nslds.ed.gov
https://fsaid.ed.gov
https://studentaid.ed.gov/sa/contact



